
CHARIS SA  -  ROSARY:CROWN OF ROSES RETREAT  
Praise & Worship : Teaching : Adoration : Mass 

Guest Speaker & Celebrant Fr. Santosh Pereira MSFS.  
Saturday 2nd October 2021,  St Peter Claver Church, 8 Stuart 
Rd, Dulwich..  10.30am – 3.30pm  Coffee & Tea Provided.   
Bring own food only.  COVID-19 protocol still to be observed.                      
Contact-Ph 0407 060 715 or 0419 144 872 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Information desk 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

Finance & WHS Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow,  

& Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Catechism 

Sr. Mary Jasmine 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

Love heals 

 

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 11th / 12th September 2021 

 You are the Christ…The Son of Man was destined to suffer much. 

The Covid-19 plan:  
We are currently Level 1: with some additional 
Restrictions 
Places of worship must be supervised by, and be clearly 
identified as, a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided 
a QR Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov 
phone app or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further 
notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external 
wall of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, 
please complete the Contact Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of August 12, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 person per 4 square metres.  
4. MASKS are mandatory for shared indoor public places so 
EVERYONE MUST wear a Face Mask while inside the 
Church.  The Celebrant is permitted to remove their mask 
while saying Mass. 
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Everyone must take reasonable steps to maintain 1.5m 
physical distancing at all times.  People from the same 
household may sit together.  Please keep the social 
distancing requirement when processing for Holy 
Communion and when leaving the Church after Mass.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have 
been sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel 
provided on your way out.  
8. Please follow the ENTRY and EXIT rules. 
9. If you are unwell please consider the health of our 
community and stay home until you are better.  
10. As of September 9, Funerals & Weddings are now 
capped at 150 people but must have an independent 
COVID Marshal if more than 50 people are in attendance. 
 

Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly 
appreciated. 
Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

 

Our Parish is a Child Safe Organisation 

We are a Child Safe Organisation which is committed to the care, wellbeing and protection of 

children and young people. We believe that all God’s children and young people have the right 

to be healthy and safe, and to have their voice heard, respected and valued;  

A Safe Environment for All. 

To find out more about our child safe policies and procedures please contact our Child Safety 

Officer, Anne Dudzinski or the Archdiocesan Child Protection Unit on 8210 8159. 

 

PLEASE NOTE  -  Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to 

ensure we adhere to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 

Entrance Antiphon    Sirach/Ecclesiasticus  36:18 
Give peace, O Lord, to those who wait for you,  
that your prophets be found true.  
Hear the prayers of your servant,  
and of your people Israel. 
 

First Reading    Isaiah  50:5-9 
 

Responsorial Psalm    Psalms  114: 1-6, 8-9.   R. v. 9 
 

R. I will walk in the presence of the Lord, in the Land of the living. 
 

I love the Lord for he has heard 
the cry of my appeal; 
for he turned his ear to me 
in the day I called him.      R. 
 

They surrounded me, the snares of death, 
with the anguish of the tomb; 
they caught me, sorrow and distress. 
I called on the Lord’s name. 
O Lord my God, deliver me!      R. 
 

How gracious is the Lord, and just; 
our God has compassion. 
The Lord protects the simple hearts; 
I was helpless so he saved me.      R. 
 

He has kept my soul from death, 
my eyes from tears 
and my feet from stumbling. 
I will walk in the presence of the Lord 
In the land of the living.      R. 
 

Second Reading    James  2:14-18 
 

Gospel Acclamation    Galatians  6:14 
 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
My only glory is the cross of our Lord Jesus Christ,  
which crucifies the world to me and me to the world. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel    Mark 8:27-35 
 

Communion Antiphon    Psalms 35:8 
 

How precious is your mercy, O God!  
The children of men seek shelter in the shadow of your wings all look to you, Lord, 
and you give them their food in due season. 

Rosters for 18/19 September 2021 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Time        Commentator / Reader          
 

6:30 pm  Jim Litchfield 
Pauline Brooks, Laurie Brooks 

 

9:30am Alan Tyson 
  Aloysius Achusiogu, Chinenye Achusiogu 
 

Childrens Liturgy:    Nickie and Michelle 
 

Count Team No: 1 Paul Halliwell, Denise Rutt, 
 Danielle Roocke, Paul Roocke 

 

Altar:   Mon. 7 June to Sun 4 July 
  Sarita Ingham & Bronwyn Gleeson 
 

All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes 

before the start time and report to the commentator for that 

mass 

KNIGHTS OF THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
LADIES LUNCH 

Unfortunately, due to the work in the Parish Hall, the 
Knights of The Southern Cross, have cancelled the Lunch for 
this year and have elected to hold a Family Meal in March 
2022. This will include families of the Parish including 
children. 
Promotion of the Meal will be started in January once we 
have a date for the Hall availability. 
We apologise for this but we look forward to using the new 
refurbished Hall when it is completed. 

POWER OUTAGE  
We have been advised by SA Power that there will be a 
power outage for the Church & Parish Office on Tuesday 14th 
September and again on the following Thursday the 23rd.  
Hopefully it will happen after morning Mass.  

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Anniversary:  Giuse Khuc Doan and all the 
deceased relatives and friends of our Parishioners 

 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon 
them; present them to God the Most High.  

Sick: We pray for the sick of our Parish. 

CHILD SAFETY OFFICER 
 

Tranmere’s Child Safety Officer is Anne 
Dudzinski.  Please feel free to approach 
Anne if you have any Child Safety 
concerns or issues you would like to 
discuss. 

 Share your skills to help develop the      

  capacity of overseas organisations and the

   abilities of their people. Low-income 

communities seek sustainable solutions to poverty, not 

through money or gifts, but by building self-reliance. All 

trades and professions are called to assist this mission.   

Enquire now to properly prepare for a placement in 2022. 

Visit palms.org.au  or call Palms now on 02 9560 5333 

https://palms.org.au/assignments-abroad/
http://www.palms.org.au/


 

 

  
  
  
   
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

SAFEGUARDING  SUNDAY  2021 
 

This weekend, the Catholic Church in Australia marks 
Safeguarding Sunday, on which we pray for those who 
have been abused, their families and supporters.   We 
recommit to practices that support survivors and 
make the Catholic Church and its ministries the safest 
possible place for children and people at risk. 
You can find out more about the Church’s work in this 
area at: www.catholic.org.au/safeguardingsunday 
 

Did you know the United Nations Convention has 
established 42 rights for Children and young people 
and we as adults have a responsibility to protect these 
rights?  These rights are known as articles.  Following 
are a couple of these. 
 

Article 17. 
Children have the right to information that is 
important to their wellbeing. 
As adults, it can be easy to forget to share information 
with children and young people. Sometimes we might 
even withhold it because we feel it isn’t important, 
that they wouldn’t understand or that it might be 
upsetting. It is important to remember that children 
have the right to be informed and we have the 
responsibility to present information to them in a way 
that is easy to understand, age appropriate and 
meaningful. Whether that is information about their 
rights, discussions about difficult issues in the world 
around us, or the redeeming message of the Gospel 
that is universal to old and young. How do we ensure 
the messages of our Church are given to children 
equally as to adults? Let us speak to our children as 
God speaks to us every day. 
 

Article 27 
All children have the right to food, clothing, a safe 
place to live and to have their basic needs met. 
Children should not be disadvantaged in a way that 
means they cannot do many of the things other 
children do. 
Though we live in a developed country, there are still 
children who do not enjoy these rights. Children are 
disadvantaged and live in poverty for various reasons. 
Many children do not have the food, shelter or 
clothing they need for survival. Our Catholic charities 
and agencies, both here and overseas, strive to help 
children and families to ensure that they receive what 
they need to be healthy and participate fully in 
society. As God gives so abundantly to us his love and 
forgiveness, let us give, through prayer, time or 
money, whatever we can to help children in need. 

 

 

     

     

Download at - thekidsbulletin.com

CATHOLIC CHARITIES MONTH 

 

 

 

 

Multicultural Mass 
Celebrating 107th World Day  

of Migrants and Refugees 
Sunday September 26 at 2.30pm in St Francis Xavier’s 
Cathedral, Adelaide 
Each year, the Church in Australia comes together on the last 
Sunday of September to pray especially for Migrants and 
Refugees in Australia and around the world.  This year in our 
Archdiocese we celebrate this special event with a 
Multicultural Mass.  The Mass will be livestreamed as there 
is reduced capacity in the Cathedral and due to COVID-19 
restrictions, there will be no refreshments after Mass.                         
All are welcome 
 

 

http://www.catholic.org.au/safeguardingsunday

